
ALLANON

EXT. HUMANS COTTAGE - NIGHT 

Still pulling on his clothes, Wil hurries out after Allanon, 
who is crossing to a pair of horses. 

WIL
Not that I don’t appreciate your 
help, but who are you and how do 
you know my name?

ALLANON
I am Allanon.  You were supposed to 
be in Shady Vale. 

WIL
My uncle sent you to bring me home, 
didn’t he?

ALLANON
Trust me, Flick had no intention of 
telling me where you were. 

WIL
Then how did you find me?

ALLANON
His thoughts are never hard to 
read. 

(beat)
We must hurry if we are to reach 
Druids Keep by first light.

WIL
Wait!  You’re a Druid? 

(rubbing his temples)
This isn’t happening.  On her 
deathbed, my mother told me I 
needed to find you. 

ALLANON
Perhaps you should have listened to 
her.  You would have saved us both 
a lot of time. 

WIL
What do you want from me?

ALLANON
The Four Lands is in great danger. 
Only the last son of Shannara can 
save it. 
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WIL
Hate to break it to you, but you’ve 
got the wrong guy.  My name is Wil 
Ohmsford. 

ALLANON
You’re a Shannara.  Your ancestors 
were kings and warriors -- heroes 
who lived and died defending the 
Four Lands.  Men like your father.

WIL
My dad was a deadbeat drunk who 
killed himself. 

ALLANON
Who told you that?  Your uncle?

Wil nods, unnerved by Allanon’s steel-edged certainty. 

WIL
Said he got screwed up in the last 
War of the Races. 

ALLANON
Your father was a great man and a 
good friend. 

WIL
Well, I’m not him. I’m sorry, I 
can’t help you. 

Wil is about to mount his horse when Allanon grabs his arm. 

ALLANON
You’re the only one who can. 
There’s magic inside you, Wil.  
It’s in the Shannara blood. 

WIL
I don’t believe in magic. 

ALLANON
I’ve been hearing that a lot 
lately. 

He releases him. Wil rubs his arm. 

ALLANON
Come, your destiny awaits. 

WIL
Right now?  What if I’m not ready?
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ALLANON
Your father asked me the same 
question 30 years ago. 

WIL
What did you tell him?

ALLANON
That I didn’t care.  Now saddle up. 

OFF Wil, in way over his head...
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